
MEETING NOTES 
 
 
 

CASE NO.:  RO2908 
SITE NAME:   Mills Square Park 
ADDRESS:   2259 First Street, Livermore 
DATE:  August 3, 2011 

 
PARTICIPANTS: 
Jerry Wickham, ACEH 
Eric Frohnapple, Chevron 
Brandon Wilken, CRA 
Kiersten Hoey, CRA 
 
 
The following items were discussed during the meeting: 
 

 Provided that data are valid and representative, vapor intrusion does not appear to 
be a concern for the site. 

 There is some disagreement about whether dissolved phase contamination is 
present in deeper zone. 

 City of Livermore opposed to placement of SVE system. 
 Chevron to submit one Work Plan for downgradient assessment and sulfate 

injection in the source area. 
 Downgradient assessment will be limited to the two proposed monitoring well 

locations. 
 Chevron will involve their technical team in design of sulfate injection in source 

area.  Chevron is willing to collect data to understand how injection is working 
and to evaluate whether injection of other chemicals may work. 

 Chevron to work with City of Livermore to get them to allow access.  Jerry 
Wickham will provide support if necessary.  

 Date for submittal of Work Plan is September 25, 2011. 
 
 
Meeting notes by Jerry Wickham 






